# NEWBALD PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER





# OR CHURCH CLOCK

Thanks to Parish Council funding, work is underway to restore the faces of the Church clock to their former glory. Next in line for an overhaul are the trees in the Churchyard. The Parish Council has planning permission and a budget set aside to carry out maintenance work on them.

#### Other news at St Nicholas':

"The toilet is now completed ulty to restore the stonework. This will cost between £40,000 and £50,000. Our request for funding from English Heritage was unsuccessful, so we have to raise an additional £15.000 to £20,000 to complete the work. Thank you all for your help"- Revd Michael Bushby



of events which raised £400 each for the PFA and Breakthrough Breast Cancer

2011 has seen a multitude of great village events-such as a Race Night, Car Boot Sale & the Street Party which came about from a landmark collaboration between all village groups.

#### NOTE OUR CHAIRMAN

elect our Councillors.

Welcome to this, the first The last year has seen newsletter since our re- some important developcent Parish Council elec- ments. These include action and I would first like tion on two vital issues: to thank all those who Spring Lane access and turned out to support and the retention of the Post Office service.

The poll resulted in two Steady progress has been new Councillors and our made towards resolving congratulations go to the issues surrounding

Mamta Joshi and Elsie Spring Lane with our appli-

& we have applied for a fac- Royal Wedding Street Party organised by all village groups is a great success

Huntington on their suc-cation for public access and we are hopeful further

I would also like to express steps toward a permanent the Council's thanks and solution can be taken in appreciation to Keith the coming months.

Lownsborough who leaves The Post Office service is the Council, for all his hard now firmly established at work and dedication over the Village Hall and is available three days per many years.

#### NEW BINS

The Parish Council are purchasing new litter bins to be placed at strategic points round the village. The aim is not only to keep the streets clear of litter, but also to help Michelle Clark & Emma Hunter-Organisers tackle the problem of dog fouling by making it easier for owners to clean up. This is just the first measure in a concerted campaign by the Council to tackle this anti-social behaviour, which we know is a very important issue to our Parishioners.

# WHERE KIDS PLAY. KEEP Dog Poo AWAY

A single gram of dog waste can contain 23 million fecal coliform bacteria which are known to cause cramps, diarrhoea, intestinal illness, and serious kidney disorders in humans.

**KEEP NEWBALD SAFE** 

week. Its opening times. together with those of the shop located at the school, are detailed elsewhere in the Newsletter. Other developments the Council have progressed include new arrangements for the continued management of the The-Becksies and the siting of the post box and new notice board on the Village Green.

Your Council is committed to our community's development, ensuring that Newbald retains its character, whilst it remains a safe and positive environment in which to live, work and play.

Your views and opinions are always welcome and will be crucial in helping the Council make decisions that are right for our village in the future.

Should you wish to contact us, you can e-mail our Clerk or speak to any Councillor. Their contact details are in this Newsletter and can also be found on our website.

Otherwise, we can look forward to a great summer season, with the NPFA Gala once again taking centre stage. Last year's event was extremely successful so please do whatever you can to make this year's the best yet!

Finally, if you have any comments or suggestions for future editions of the newsletter, these would be very much appreciated. Just contact the Clerk! - Chris Waite

### PFA GALA-23 JULY

Association (PFA).

The big news is we have your street soon. secured nearly £20,000 As always, the whole

vide better changing facilities for the football For more details teams that are now www.newbaldpfa.org" based there.

Recent events including a race night, St George's Day celebration and the Easter egg hunt were well-attended and helped raise hundreds of pounds for our coffers, which will help to keep the playing field up to scratch.

Planning is well underway for the village gala, which will place on Saturday, July 23. We've already got a whole bunch of bands, rides, events. refreshments and stalls organised plus there will be the much-anticipated return of the Pub Olympics.

Keep an eye out for the

"It's been an eventful leaflet coming through successful few your door with more gala months in the life of the information and details Newbald Playing Field of the raffle prize collection which will be visiting

in council funding to event is organised by commence work install- volunteers and we're aling new equipment and ways on the look out for updating parts of the new recruits, so pop children's playground at along to one of our meetings in either The Gnu or These are exciting times The Tiger, on the first and we will begin work Thursday of each month, improving the containers or talk to a committee at the field soon to pro- member, if you're interest in getting involved.

### Post OFFICE

The Post Office operates from the Village Hall three f V f I f L f A f G f Edavs a week-Monday 9am-12pm, Wednesday and Friday 9am-1pm.

### GOODIES AT SHOP

Open from 7.30am to 5.30pm Monday to Friday (during Term Time Only) Newbald at Village School. "We try to stock local produce, milk from Chestnut Dairies, Seaton, bacon and Sausages from Anna's Happy Trotters. Howden and bread from Warburton's in Howden".

## SUMMER WINE TASTING EVENING

**Newbald Primary School** With James Long Wednesday 22nd June 2011 at 7.30pm

We will be sampling 8 different wines Entrance by ticket only: £10

Available from the School Office or on 01430 827612

Including a supper of Quiche and salads

Please come and enjoy the evening with family & friends. This is a very popular event which sells out quickly. All proceeds go to Newbald School Fund

#### SCHOOL SUMMER BBQ

**Newbald School Summer BBO** Saturday July 9th, 12 noon - 3.00pm

Many fun family events including face painting, pony rides, archery, bouncy castle, a cake stall & more

All Welcome

FONS are currently raising funds for an outdoor nature area for the children to enjoy.

#### HALL SERVICES

Over the last year the hall room for more. has had to be rewired and have new electrical boards to tee is also planning for the ensure Council, this work has used on the plans will be in next up nearly all the available Parish Newsletter. funds.

The Village Hall continues to the hall by using the recybe used for ballroom danc- cling facilities there—this ing, Zumba, Brownies, birth- generates a small income. tions, films, live entertainment and please many other events. ever, there is still plenty of uk or telephone 827493.

The Management Commitall users are future. The Hall is a great Despite a generous facility for Newbald, but it contribution from the Parish needs to be updated. Details Meanwhile please support day parties, wedding recep- To find out more, get infundraising events, volved or hire the hall, email How- lage.hall@newbald.karoo.co.

### NEWBALD.CO.UK



### Parish Council Meeting Dates

827662

827351

827407

827479

827229

828994

Monday 6 Jun 2011-Newbald School Monday 4 Jul 2011-Newbald School Monday 5 Sep 2011—Village Hall Monday 3 Oct 2011-Newbald School Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at which parishioners are welcome to come along and talk about any local issue.

#### NEWBALD PC COUNCILLORS

Suzanne Smith Clerk to Newbald Parish Council John Hatfield Sandalgrove, Townside Road North Newbald, YO43 4SL Tel: 01430 828919 E-mail: clerk@newbald.co.uk

John Barrett Nigel Hildyard Elsie Huntington Mike Jackson Mamta Joshi

827175 Beccy O'Sullivan Mick Richards 827215 **Gavin Steward** 801174 Nigel Tomlinson 827245 Chris Waite 828880

#### MIDDAY T w oSUPERVISOR ASSISTANTS

Required at school. Contact 827612 for more information.

#### POLICE MEET

Representatives from your local Neighbourhood Police Team will be holding a Police Surgery at Newbald School on Monday 4th July, 2pm - 4pm. Please come along to discuss any issues that may be affecting you, alternatively e - m a i l Joanne.Finon@humberside.pnn. police.uk